
IN THE MONTH OF JUNE, WE HAD OUR VBS. THE OBJECTIVE OF THIS
ACTIVITY WAS TO INVOLVE ALL THE CHILDREN OF THE LAMPEI FAMILY
IN REACHING OUT TO OTHER CHILDREN IN THE COMMUNITY. IN
ADDITION, TO THE APPROXIMATELY 40 CHILDREN WHO WERE
ALREADY PART OF OUR CHURCH, APPROXIMATELY 30 OTHER
CHILDREN FROM THE COMMUNITY WERE ABLE TO ATTEND THIS
ACTIVITY. THERE WERE 50 PROFESSIONS OF FAITH AND WE ARE
PRAISING GOD FOR EACH OF THEM.

THE PEÑAS IN MEXICO
DEAR BROTHERS AND SISTERS, 
IT IS A PLEASURE TO GREET YOU AND SHARE WITH YOU SOME OF OUR MOST
RECENT NEWS.

LAMPEI CANTERAS 

AS YOU KNOW, FOR ALMOST 10 YEARS, WE HAVE BEEN COLLABORATING WITH OUR BROTHERS FROM
THE SIERRA MAZATECA IN OAXACA. IN THE MONTH OF JUNE, SEVERAL COMMUNITIES IN THE AREA
SUFFERED GREAT LOSSES DUE TO FIRES BECAUSE OF THE SUMMER HEAT. LIM (LAMPEI INTERNATIONAL
MINISTRIES) WAS ABLE TO CONTRIBUTE 50% OF THE 150 FOOD SUPPLIES THAT, IN COLLABORATION
WITH THE CHURCHES OF THE SIERRA MAZATECA, WERE DELIVERED TO THOSE AFFECTED. THIS
PROVIDED AN EXCELLENT OPPORTUNITY TO SHARE THE GOSPEL WITH SEVERAL OF THESE FAMILIES
AND OPEN OPPORTUNITIES FOR NEW CHURCHES IN THE AREA.

I

SIERRA MAZATECA

AUGUST 2024

https://www.facebook.com/groups/348943319111640
http://www.lampeiministries.org/
https://fb.watch/ucx2VDdYSY/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61552997267172
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61552997267172
https://youtu.be/NZJOEFOD6is


THE PEÑAS IN MEXICO

IN ADDITION TO THIS, WE CONTINUE TO COLLABORATE WITH THE CAÑADA DE MAMEY CHURCH
UNDER THE LEADERSHIP OF PASTOR SANTOS ALTAMIRANO. IN THE MONTH OF JULY, SUPPORT
WAS SENT TO THIS CHURCH TO COLLABORATE IN THE CONSTRUCTION OF A SUNDAY SCHOOL
ROOM, WHICH WILL BE USED TO PROVIDE ATTENTION AND BIBLICAL EDUCATION FOR THE
CHILDREN OF THE COMMUNITY AND WILL PROVIDE AN EVANGELISTIC PLATFORM FOR MANY
FAMILIES FROM CAÑADA DE MAMEY, TENANGO.

SIERRA MAZATECA

IN THE MONTH OF JULY, WE HAD THE ENORMOUS PRIVILEGE OF HAVING TWO
PROFESSORS FROM THE NORTHEASTER BAPTIST COLLEGE TEACH TWO CLASSES,
HISTORY OF THE ANABAPTISTS AND BASIC HERMENEUTICS. THESE CLASSES SERVED
AS A PILOT FOR A PROJECT THAT IN COLLABORATION WITH OUR NEBC BROTHERS WE
PLAN TO CARRY OUT IN LAMPEI FOR THE TRAINING OF NEW CHURCH PLANTING
MISSIONARIES AND PASTORS. IN THE MONTH OF AUGUST ARMANDO, DAVID AND
THEIR FAMILIES TRAVELED TO VERMONT TO CONTINUE TALKING ABOUT THIS
COLLABORATION BETWEEN LAMPEI AND NEBC THAT COULD TAKE PLACE.

&

https://www.facebook.com/100077087477687/videos/800446705402469
https://nebcvt.org/
https://www.lampeiministries.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/348943319111640
https://youtu.be/jety75KLitE


TO GIVE, PLEASE SCAN:

AT THE END OF OCTOBER AND BEGINNING OF NOVEMBER WE WILL BE HAVING A MISSION TRIP WITH
OUR BROTHERS FROM VALLEY BAPTIST CHURCH IN BAKERSFIELD, CA. WE WILL SHARING THE GOSPEL
DURING THE DAY OF THE DEAD. MICHOACÁN, OUR STATE, IS ONE IN WHICH THIS HOLIDAY IS COMMONLY
CELEBRATED. WE, HOWEVER, SEE IN THIS CELEBRATION AN ENORMOUS OPPORTUNITY TO BE ABLE TO
PREACH THE GOSPEL AND SHARE WITH THEM THE REALITY OF A TRUE LIFE AFTER DEATH. PRAY FOR
OPEN DOORS IN DIFFERENT PLACES TO BE ABLE TO PARTICIPATE IN EVANGELISM IN SQUARES, PARKS
AND SCHOOLS. THERE ARE STILL SOME SPACES LEFT FOR THIS MISSION TRIP, SO IF YOU ARE
INTERESTED, PLEASE CONTACT US!

AS YOU KNOW, OUR FAMILY HAS ALWAYS HAD A GREAT WEIGHT FOR THE CITY
WHERE ARMANDO WAS BORN. A CITY OF APPROXIMATELY 20 MILLION PEOPLE
AND ONE OF THE MOST IMPORTANT IN LATIN AMERICA. HOWEVER, ONE IN
WHICH THE GOSPEL IS PREACHED LESS AND LESS, AND POSTMODERNISM IS
ABSORBING MORE AND MORE. THE GOAL IS TO REACH MEXICO CITY IN 2025
WITH THE PLANTING OF LAMPEI CDMX. PLEASE PRAY FOR US AS A FAMILY AND
FOR THE PROVISION OF A TEAM TO COLLABORATE WITH US LOCALLY TO
CARRY OUT THIS MISSION.

MEXICO CITY

THE PEÑAS IN MEXICO
NOVEMBER MISSIONS TRIP

SCAN FOR

MORE!

https://www.lampeiministries.org/missions-trips
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DBawwVDsm5A
https://www.lampeiministries.org/missions-trips
https://www.facebook.com/groups/348943319111640


TO GIVE PLEASE SCAN

THE PEÑAS IN MEXICO

GOD IS GOOD AND THE LAMPEI FAMILY CONTINUES TO
GROW. AS A FAMILY WE HAVE REACHED 30% OF OUR
LIVELIHOOD AND THIS, PLUS THE SALARY THAT ARMANDO
RECEIVES UNTIL NOW, HAS HELPED US GREATLY.
HOWEVER, AFTER MOVING TO MEXICO CITY, IT IS LIKELY
THAT THIS SALARY WILL BE TRANSFERRED TO ANOTHER
OF OUR LOCAL COLLABORATORS IN MORELIA. FOR THIS
REASON AND THE INCREASE IN HOUSING COSTS IN
MEXICO CITY COMPARED TO OUR CURRENT CITY MORELIA,
OUR NEED WILL INCREASE. THEREFORE, OUR OBJECTIVE
FOR THE FOLLOWING YEAR WILL BE TO ACHIEVE AT LEAST
70% OF OUR SUSTAINABILITY. 

OUR NEEDS

WE CONTINUE TO THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS AND ASK YOU TO CONTINUE
ACCOMPANYING US IN OUR FUTURE PROJECTS AS LAMPEI MISSIONARIES. ALSO
KNOW THAT WE PRAY FOR YOU AND THAT GOD CONTINUES TO SHOW HIS
FAITHFULNESS TO YOU, JUST AS HE HAS SHOWN IT TO US.

WITH MUCH GRATITUDE AND AFFECTION, 

THE PEÑAS IN MEXICO

PRAYER REQUESTS

https://give.tithe.ly/?formId=cfc0b5b7-6865-11ee-90fc-1260ab546d11&locationId=fd1788e5-9c52-42c9-9a90-b040f9991588&fundId=d9ca50a1-9a48-4197-bfb5-3e0067ec1539
https://give.tithe.ly/?formId=cfc0b5b7-6865-11ee-90fc-1260ab546d11&locationId=fd1788e5-9c52-42c9-9a90-b040f9991588&fundId=d9ca50a1-9a48-4197-bfb5-3e0067ec1539
https://www.facebook.com/groups/348943319111640



